POLICY AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE
Thursday, 7 July 2016

Minutes of the meeting of the Policy and Resources Committee held at Committee
Rooms, 2nd Floor, West Wing, Guildhall on Thursday, 7 July 2016 at 1.45 pm

Present

Members:

Mark Boleat (Chairman)

Deputy Catherine McGuinness (Deputy Chairman)
Simon Duckworth (Deputy Chairman)

Hugh Morris (Deputy Chairman)

Deputy Douglas Barrow

Alderman Sir Michael Bear

Henry Colthurst

Deputy Alex Deane

Deputy the Revd Stephen Haines (Ex-Officio Member)
Christopher Hayward (Ex-Officio Member)

Wendy Hyde

Vivienne Littlechild (Ex-Officio Member)

Edward Lord

Jeremy Mayhew

Andrew McMurtrie (Ex-Officio Member)

Wendy Mead

Alderman Dr Andrew Parmley

Dhruv Patel (Ex-Officio Member)

Deputy Dr Giles Shilson

Sir Michael Snyder

Michael Welbank (Chief Commoner) (Ex-Officio Member)
Alderman Sir David Wootton

Officers:

John Barradell - Town Clerk and Chief Executive

Peter Kane - The Chamberlain

Paul Double - City Remembrancer

Peter Bennett - City Surveyor

William Chapman - Private Secretary and Chief of Staff to
the Lord Mayor

Caroline Al-Beyerty - Financial Services Director

Deborah Cluett - Comptroller and City Solicitor's
Department

Damian Nussbaum - Director of Economic Development

Bob Roberts - Director of Communications

Nigel Lefton - Remembrancer's Department

Liz Skelcher - Assistant Director, Economic
Development Office

Giles French - Assistant Director, Economic

Development Office



Simon Murrells - Assistant Town Clerk

Peter Lisley - Assistant Town Clerk

Christopher Bell - Head of Procurement

Neil Davies - Town Clerk's Department

Chris Butler - Town Clerk's Department

Angela Roach - Principal Committee and members

Services Manager

1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from John Bennett, Charles Bowman, Roger
Chadwick, Stuart Fraser, Marianne Fredericks, George Gillon, Vivienne
Littlechild and Tom Sleigh.

2. MEMBERS DECLARATIONS UNDER THE CODE OF CONDUCT IN
RESPECT OF ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
The Chief Commoner declared an interest in item no.16 as a Member of the
Board of Governors of the Museum of London.

3. MINUTES
3a. The public minutes of the meeting held on 16 June 2016 were approved.

3b. The draft minutes of the Public Relations and Economic Development Sub-
Committee meeting held on 6 June were noted.

4. WARDMOTE RESOLUTION
A resolution from the Ward of Cheap was considered as follows:-

“That once again great concern be expressed at the serious lack of Post
Offices within the Ward of Cheap and within the City generally. The Corporation
is strongly urged to continue its efforts to ensure that adequate Post Office
facilities are provided throughout the City”.

Members noted that the provision of post offices in the City would continue to
be monitored.

RESOLVED - That the resolution from the Ward of Cheap be noted.
5.  APPOINTMENTS
5a. Central Criminal Court Sub-Committee
The Committee considered the appointment of its representative on the Central
Criminal Court Sub-Committee. Alex Deane and Edward Lord expressed their

willingness to serve. A ballot was undertaken to fill the vacancy.

RESOLVED - That Alex Deane be appointed as the Committee’s
representative on the Central Criminal Court Sub-Committee.



5b. The City of London Academy Trust

The Committee considered the appointment of a Member to serve as a Trustee
on the City of London Academy Trust. One expression of interest was received
from Dhruv Patel.

RESOLVED - that Dhruv Patel be appointed as a Trustee of the City of London
Academy Trust in the room of Hugh Morris.

ONE SAFE CITY PROGRAMME
The Committee considered a report of the Town Clerk concerning the One Safe
City Programme and the creation of a Working Party to oversee it.

Members were advised that the Committee’s representative on the Working
Party would be considered at its next meeting in September.

RESOLVED - That:-

1. it be noted that the Chamberlain, in consultation with the Chairman and
Deputy Chairman of the Resource Allocation Sub-Committee was due to
consider the allocation of a sum of £567,000 from 2015/16 corporate
underspends on City Fund;

2. should the above-mentioned sum be approved, it be allocated to take the
Programme, and the various projects associated with it, forward in 2016/17;
and

3. a Working Party be created to oversee the Programme, comprising Members
of relevant Committees and Chief Officers as follows:-

Chairman of Policy and Resources Committee (or representative);

One additional Member of Policy and Resources Committee;

Chairman of Police Committee (or representative);

Chairman of Finance Committee (or representative);

Chairman of Port Health and Environmental Services Committee (or

representative);

Chairman of Planning and Transportation Committee (or representative);

e Chairman of Community and Children’s Services Committee (or
representative);

e City of London Police Commander (Operations);

e Assistant Town Clerk - Programme SRO.

PROJECT FUNDING UPDATE

The Committee considered a report of the Chamberlain concerning the
provision of one-off funding to enable two projects, the Wide Area Network
Replacement and the IT Infrastructure Performance Improvement Plan, to
progress to the next gateway of the projects approvals process.



It was noted that the funding had been considered by the Resource Allocation
Sub-Committee and was recommended for approval.

RESOLVED - that, subject to any requisite approval by other committees,
approval be given to the provision of funding totalling £72k from the 2016/17
provisions for new schemes (50 % City Fund and 50% City’s Cash) to progress
the following two schemes to the next gateway:-

e Wide Area Network (WAN) replacement — £16k
e IT Infrastructure Performance Improvement Plan - £56k.

CENTRAL LONDON WORK & HEALTH PROGRAMME

The Committee considered a report of the Director of Economic Development
concerning the commissioning of the Work and Health Programme (WHP). It
also dealt with the City of London Corporation becoming the accountable body
for the Programme and a co-financing organisation in order to facilitate access
monies from the European Social Fund (ESF) to assist with the funding of the
Programme.

RESOLVED - That:-

1. the Town Clerk be authorised, under delegated authority, to take a decision
on the following in consultation with the Chairman and Deputy Chairman; the
City Corporation:-

a) participating in the WHP in Central London:

b) becoming the Accountable Body for the WHP, subject to being satisfied
with further details to be provided by HM Government;

c) becoming a ‘Co-Financing Organisation’ for the ESF in London, subject
to a successful funding application.

2. Subject to the approval of (1) above, the Comptroller and City Solicitor be
requested to negotiate and settle suitable terms for any agreements to
enable delivery of the WHP, including appropriate terms for sharing of risks
and liabilities between the Central London authorities participating.

PARTY CONFERENCES FUNDING

The Committee considered a report of the Director of Economic Development
concerning the provision of funding for three roundtable event at the
forthcoming Liberal Democrat, Labour and Conservative party conferences.

RESOLVED - that a total of £17,500 be met from the Policy Initiatives Fund for
2016/2017 to meet the cost of three party conference events as follows:-

e at the Liberal Democrat conference to be organised with Centre Forum, at
a cost of £5,000.



10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

e at the Labour conference to be organised with the Smith Institute, at a cost
of £6,000.

e at the Conservative conference to be organised with Bright Blue, at a cost
of £6,500.

BATTLE OF IDEAS FESTIVAL

The Committee considered a report of the Director of Economic Development
concerning the sponsorship of a Battle of Ideas Festival being organised by the
Institute of Ideas in October 2016.

RESOLVED - that approval be given to the provision of £16,000 from the
2016/17 Policy Initiatives Fund, categorised under ‘Events’ and charged to
‘City’s Cash’, to sponsor the Battle of Ideas Festival, taking place on 22-23
October 2016.

LONDON COUNCILS SUMMIT
The Committee considered a report of the Director of Economic Development
concerning the use of Guildhall for future London Councils summits.

RESOLVED - That approval be given to the use of accommodation in Guildhall
for London Councils Summits for the next three years and to the payment of
sums exceeding £15,000 in 2018, £15,500 in 2019, and £16,000 in 2020
(£46,500 in total) to the Remembrancer's Department for the hire of the
Guildhall Complex. The cost should be met from the Committee’s Policy
Initiatives’ Fund for 2017/18, 2018/19, 2019/20 categorised under the Events
section of the Fund and charged to City’s Cash.

CHAIRMAN'S VISIT TO SHANGHAI 2016
The Committee considered a report of the Director of Economic Development
concerning the Chairman’s visit to Shanghai, China, on 10-13 June 2016.

The Chairman drew attention to the possibility of a further visit to China in the
next two weeks. He advised that it followed a request from government.

RESOLVED - that the report be noted.

HEALTH IN ALL POLICIES

The Committee considered a report of the Director of Public Health concerning
the promotion of wellbeing and the inclusion of health implications in future
reports where applicable.

RESOLVED - that the report be noted.

REGULATION OF INVESTIGATORY POWERS ACT 2000 - UPDATE

The Committee considered a report of the Deputy Town Clerk concerning the
monitoring of surveillance carried out under the Regulation of Investigatory
Powers Act 2000 since the last report in January 2016.



15.

16.

RESOLVED - That it be noted that no requests under the Act had been
received.

POLICY INITIATIVES FUND
The Committee considered a statement of the Chamberlain on the use of the
Policy Initiatives Fund and Committee’s Contingency for 2016/17.

RESOLVED - That the content of the statement be noted.

MUSEUM OF LONDON PROPOSED RELOCATION

The Committee considered a report of the Town Clerk concerning the progress
of proposals for the relocation of the Museum of London and to the City
Corporation working with the Greater London Authority (GLA) to support the
proposed move to Smithfield General Market.

In response to a question on whether joint funding would be forthcoming,
Members were advised that the GLA had signified its commitment and that both
organisations would need to be satisfied regarding any future fund raising
activities.

A Member questioned the link between the relocation of the Multi-Academy
Primary School and the Museum. The Committee was advised that the School
had expressed an interest in using some of the Museum of London’s temporary
function space but that this would require a number of practical issues to be
addressed.

RESOLVED - That:-

1. the Museum of London’ s proposed move and the City Corporation working
with the GLA to bring new life and purpose to the underused buildings at
Smithfield General Market, Annex and Poultry Market basement be
supported in principle; and

2. the following be noted:-

a. any move by the Museum would require the approval of multiple
committees and the Court of Common Council;

b. full approval would have to be subject to satisfactory terms having been
agreed between the City, GLA and Museum of London; satisfactory
financial arrangements including cost envelope, affordability, capital and
revenue funding shares; and satisfactory completion of due diligence
including legal powers and governance proposals; and

c. a decision in principle at this stage would not predetermine a final
decision later in the year which would be taken once the above
considerations had been addressed.
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QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE
COMMITTEE
There were no questions.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT
There were no urgent items.

EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

MOTION - That under Section 100(A) of the Local Government Act 1972, the
public be excluded from the meeting for the following items on the grounds that
they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Part | of
the Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act.

Item Nos. Paragraph(s) in Schedule 12A
20 - 26 3
Part 2 — Non-Public Agenda

NON-PUBLIC MINUTES
The non-public minutes of the meeting held on 16 June 2016 were approved.

STRENGTHENING THE CITY OF LONDON CORPORATION'S SUPPORT
AND PROMOTION OF THE CITY

The Committee considered and agreed a report of the Town Clerk concerning
the next steps in strengthening the City Corporation’s support and promotion of
the City.

CORPORATE PROGRAMME DELIVERY UNIT

The Committee considered and agreed a report of the Deputy Town Clerk
concerning the Corporate Programme Delivery Unit and the extension of the
associated consultancy contract.

NEW COMMERCIAL CONTRACT MANAGEMENT TEAM

The Committee considered and agreed a report of the Chamberlain concerning
the restructuring of the City Corporation’s procurement activities to incorporate
a new Commercial Contract Management Team.

PROJECT FUNDING UPDATE - APPENDIX
The Committee noted the appendix to the Project Funding Update report (item
no. 7).

QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE
COMMITTEE

A Member questioned, and discussion ensued, on the content of a speech
made by the Lord Mayor at a recent Dinner.



26. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT
AND WHICH THE COMMITTEE AGREE SHOULD BE CONSIDERED
WHILST THE PUBLIC ARE EXCLUDED.

The following item of urgent business was considered:-

City of London Wireless Concession Project
The Committee considered and agreed a request for a decision on the City of

London Wireless Concession to be delegated to the Town Clerk in consultation
with the Chairman and Deputy Chairman.

The meeting ended at 2.35pm

Chairman

Contact Officer: Angela Roach
tel. no.: 020 7332 3685
angela.roach@cityoflondon.gov.uk



